
RESOLUTION NO. 2020- 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ROCKLIN 

APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF TWO CHEVROLET SILVERADO 3500 TRUCKS 

FROM WINNER CHEVROLET 

  

 WHEREAS, the funds to replace two one ton pick-up trucks (units 4405 & 9204) with Two 

Chevrolet Silverado 3500 Trucks were approved in the FY 2021-2025 Capital Improvement Plan and the 

FY 2020-2021 budget, and; 

 

 WHEREAS, staff has determined that it is in the City’s best interest to purchase the vehicles 

through the California State Contract #1-18-23-20D which provides member government agencies access 

to competitively bid and publicly solicited contracts from vendors who supply goods and services; and 

 

WHEREAS, Pursuant to Rocklin Municipal Code Section 3.04.090, C-Cooperative 

purchasing/procurement and D-piggyback purchasing which allow for the City to enter into cooperative 

purchasing and/or piggyback purchasing without separate competitive bidding by the City; and  

 

WHEREAS, Pursuant to the state contract, Winner Chevrolet has issued a quote for the Chevrolet 

Silverado 3500’s at $36,248.127 each; and 

 

WHEREAS, the total cost for the purchase of two Chevrolet Silverado 3500 Trucks is $72,496.24  

which is under the budgeted amount of $74,800 and no budget appropriation is necessary; and  

 

 NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Rocklin as follows: 

 

                Section 1.            The City Council hereby approves of the purchase of two Chevrolet Silverado 

3500 Trucks in the amount of $72,496.24. 

 

  Section 2.            The City Council hereby approves and authorizes the City Manager to purchase 

the vehicles incorporated herein by this reference. 

 

 

 PASSED AND ADOPTED this 28th day of July, 2020, by the following vote: 

AYES:  Councilmembers:  

NOES:  Councilmembers:   

ABSENT: Councilmembers:  

ABSTAIN: Councilmembers:  

 

      ____________________________________ 

      Greg Janda, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

__________________________ 

Hope Ithurburn, City Clerk 


